
Coming up on FYI, you have your say on what you want from the new 
government. The 19-year-old climber going for gold at the Olympics. 
And what does this lot have in common?

But first, here on FYI, we like to investigate possible fake news. 
This next story caught our eye this week. See if you can work out 
this fake news or fact.

We saw reports that in Scotland people can win £100 for simply 
taking a photo of themselves putting rubbish in the bin. But is this 
true? Find out later in the show.

In just a couple of weeks, there'll be a general election where 
adults can vote for who they want to form the next government to run 
the UK. The government is in charge of decisions that affect all of 
us. But if you're under 18, you don't get to vote. So people our age 
don't get a say. But, on FYI, you do. We've asked young people from 
all the countries that make up the UK
what they want from the next government. First up, here’s what kids 
in England care about
and what they want the next prime minister to hear.

I think that the government should make more solar panels on houses 
because it's better for the environment.

I think we should add more wind turbines and solar panels and make 
the solar panels much cheaper so people can afford them.

Solar panels should just come with the house.

They should like get rid of like petrol and diesel cars or just stop 
cars completely.

They should make electric cars more affordable because lots of them 
are really expensive, which makes a lot of them unaccessible to 
people with less money.

People who can't afford them like it's not their fault that they're 
making pollution.

The government should introduce a lot more bike lanes on roads and 
also they should make bicycles cheape to incite people into buying a 
bicycle.

I think the next government like should just stop selling vapes.

I agree because I think that their lungs haven't fully developed 
yet. Then the they probably will have breathing problems by the time 
they're an adult and we don't really know the consequences of it.

I agree smoking is bad but although people should be able to choose 
what they do, they should be always provided adequate knowledge of 
what the problems are with it.



If they do get caught with the vape, then they should be hit with a 
fine.

The next government should increase sugar tax on junk food.

I think they should not add more tax on the I just think they should 
put a limit on how much you can buy per person.

There’s a lot of chemicals and all the junk food stuff and I feel 
like they should take it out and put natural ingredients in it.

The price of junk food should be increased while vegetables and 
fruit should be decreased.

On the news, there is many knife crimes.

And you're not really sure

what could happen to you if you wander on the street alone.

I don't really feel safe. Like when I'm cycling down the road on my 
bike, a bunch of teenagers
could just come in with a knife, and then just threaten to take my 
bike.

I think that the next government should put more police on the road 
so that anything happens they can get to it sooner.

It should be people you can talk to like police and stuff who they 
can like help you and you know that you can trust them.

I always feel more safe if like there are families with children 
near me because then you feel the parents will still like help you 
if something happened because they have children too.

Thanks, guys.

And later in the show, we'll hear from kids in Northern Ireland.

But now, if you're into sport, then you'll know the Olympic Games 
kicks off next month. This year, breakdancing is one of the new 
sports. It joins skateboarding, surfing, BMXing and climbing, which 
were introduced at the last Olympics.

They were so popular that they're back for Paris 2024.

Jeriah went to see why so many people our age are into climbing.

And he got to meet an amazing young climber who'll be competing this 
summer. Climbing was one of the newest Olympic sports. And no 
wonder. I mean, look at it.

According to the British Association of Climbing Walls, around 1 
million of us take to the walls each year. And that number keeps on 



going up and up.

There are several different types of climbing, the bouldering, speed 
climbing and lead climbing being the ones included in this year's 
Olympics.

But what does it take to compete at the very top of the sport? Well, 
this guy might know a thing or two.

At just 19 year old Toby Roberts is one of the youngest 
Olympians.He's already won numerous gold medals at climbing 
tournaments around the world.

That is a gold medal for Toby Roberts. 

But can he bring home an Olympic gold medal for Great Britain?

Let's talk about the moment where you got told that you're going to 
this year's Olympics.

It's like the most incredible moment in my life. I just absolutely 
love competing. But obviously, medals are lovely and I'll be trying 
my hardest to get as many wins as possible.

Is there anything in particular that really made you fall in love 
with it?

I think is the uniqueness of it. Whenever you go to the climbing 
gym, you never doing something that you've done before. The sets, as 
you put you put the climbs on the wall, are always challenging 
themselves to put new stuff up. So it always feels like you've got 
something else to do.

What advice do you give to any young people who want to get into 
climbing?

Go to your local gym. It's so great to see the sport growing so 
quickly. Yeah, just. Just go and give it a go. 

These young climbers got the chance to get top tips from Toby 
himself. They are hoping to follow in his footsteps and maybe 
compete at the Olympics one day.

Yeah, he's definitely a big inspiration.

What do you think it takes to be a really good climber?

Every time you go up the wall, just kind of learn what you did well 
and trying to reflect on what made you fall. So I think you've got 
to be quite resilient when things don't go well.

You've just got to keep going. 

What do you really love about it?



It's a good combination of physical and mental. You've got to kind 
of figure out what you're doing on the wall as well as being strong.

It's a very inclusive environment.

All people can try it no matter what level you're at.

I've had such an amazing time here. The climbers are amazing. The 
tips they've told me are fantastic and I can't wait to see climbing 
as an Olympic sport this year.

You may have one, two or maybe three sets of twins in your year of 
school, but how about 23?
Well, a school in the USA has just that.

These guys have been hitting the headlines because they have so many 
twins in one year group.
The head teacher said it was quite unusual.

Earlier in the show, we heard from FYI viewers in England on what 
they want from the new government.

Next up, young people in Northern Ireland get their say on the 
issues that matter to them.

I would like the next government to get rid of inflation. It's 
getting harder to buy like essentials, like food, drinks, like the 
bills, electricity. You need that to live.

When I go to the shops, I notice that stuff has gotten a lot 
smaller, but the prices have gone up more.

30% of children in the UK are living in poverty, which is like a 
massive number. Those kids probably wouldn't be eating breakfast and 
dinner, but I know loads of people who can't afford to eat meals.

If people don't eat breakfast they're not getting the right 
nutrients to their brain to become like think as well, it's very 
tough.

A new family could barely afford a house.

I see homelessness in shop fronts and I see them trying to seek 
shelter and safety from being robbed or jumped. It makes me feel sad 
and worried.

There should be like more housing for them to go to and more ways to 
help them.

Northern Ireland historically has quite a divided community, with 
schools often separated according to their religion. For years this 
country has just been divided and stuff and actually in other 
countries they don't have such thing as integrated schools because 



everyone's just together.

We should all just try come together and fix like all the broken 
parts of history. We need to put this country's history behind us. 
It doesn't matter anymore especially to this upcoming generation.

The government needs to lower the prices and go onto university. I 
want to maybe make games when I'm older.

But then I'm quite worried because I might not be able to do it 
because university expenses are like way too high.

If I'm going to go to university and then go to teaching college.

I really want the next government to actually focus on refugees. The 
treatment of refugees here is unacceptable. Refugees and immigrants 
are portrayed in like an unfair way, like saying, they're coming 
over to steal our jobs.

Politicians talk about refugees as they're like pests, like they're 
trying to like, ship them off.

These are people who have been forced out of their homes and they 
need like they need food, they need money, they need jobs, and they 
should have a chance to have that.

I know some people feel that they shouldn't be allowed to come, but 
I think that they should because who want to be like a welcoming and 
like nice to anyone who's, like, been suffering from their country.

Thanks, guys.

And next week, young people in Wales and Scotland will have their 
say on what they want from the next government. Now back to the 
story that people in Scotland could win cash if they put their 
rubbish in the bin.

Is that fake news or facts?

Well, it's facts.

City Council's Across Scotland has teamed up with an app where 
adults can upload photos of themselves binning their rubbish. The 
chance of winning £100 in a monthly prize draw. Let's see if that 
stops littering.

Well, that's about it from us.

See you next week for more of the news that matters to you.


